
 City Council Report 
 
 
Date: May 6, 2019 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: One-Year Renewal to the Term Contract for Traffic Signal Control Cabinets 
for the Materials and Supply Warehouse (for the Transportation Department) 
(Citywide)  

 
Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the contract renewal as recommended. 
 
The Business Services Department and Purchasing recommend authorizing the renewal 
with Sierra Transportation & Technologies, LLC; and Econolite; at $280,000 annually, 
based on estimated usage. 
 
Background / Discussion 
 
This contract provides traffic signal cabinets to maintain and replace existing equipment in 
the field as well as supply new cabinets for traffic signals constructed by the Transportation 
Department.  Spare control cabinet components will be used to replace existing units that 
may not be cost effective to repair and to update others that may have exceeded their 
useful life.  
 
Sierra Transportation & Technologies, and Econolite, agreed to renew the contract under 
the same terms, conditions and current pricing.  The City has been satisfied with each 
vendor’s performance.  This contract continues to be advantageous to the City and it is in 
the City’s best interest to renew the contract.  
 
Purchase Information 
 
Action:  Renewal (2nd of 2 possible) 
Procurement Type:  Request for Proposals 
Contract Number:  2015131 
Original Council Award Date:  3/2/2015 
Initial Contract Term:  Three years 
Funding Source:  Business Services Department - Materials and Supply operating budget 

through the Warehouse Internal Services Fund 


